Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of U.S. Water Company’s Request for an Extension of Time to File its 2003 Annual Report.                                                                       
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	Case No. WE-2004-0548



	
	
	


Staff's Response to Order Directing Filing




COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and, for its Response to Order Directing Filing, states to the Missouri Public Service Commission as follows:


1.  On April 21, 2004, U.S. Water Company requested a 60-day extension of the time to file its 2003 annual report, which was due April 15, 2004.  On June 2, 2004, the Staff filed a pleading stating that it did not oppose the Company’s request.  The Commission has not ruled on the Company’s motion.  On June 22, 2004, the Commission ordered the Staff to file a status update regarding whether the Company has submitted its 2003 annual report.


2.  According to the Commission’s Electronic Filing and Information System, the Company filed its 2003 annual report on June 7, 2004, before the expiration of the 60-day extension that the Company requested.  The filing was assigned Tracking No. BMAR-2004-0825.  


3.  However, the annual report, as filed, was deficient in several respects.  The deficiencies include: the incorrect statement of an effective date and case number for a Commission order; the failure to provide a Missouri Taxpayer ID; and the failure to notarize the verification page.  On June 22, 2004, Staff Auditor Amanda McMellen sent a notice to the Company, describing the said deficiencies.  The deficiency notice was also filed in EFIS under tracking No. BMAR-2004-0825, as Document No. 2.


4. Commission Rule 4 CSR 240-3.640 (3) provides that a water utility that receives a notice of deficiencies in the annual report as filed shall respond to the notice within 20 days after the date of the notice and shall provide the information requested in the notice.  Accordingly, U.S. Water’s response to the Staff’s deficiency notice will be due by no later than July 12, 2004.


WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully submits its Response to Order Directing Filing. 
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